STATE OF UTAH

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL
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MARK L. SHURTLEFF
ATTORNEY GENERAL
Ravmonp A. HINTZE KiRK TORGENSEN
Chief Deputy Chief Deputy
August 1, 2003

Betty J. Smedley
3481 Lake Creek Road
Heber City, Utah 84032

Dear Ms. Smedley:

We were asked by a group of citizens to look into the process followed in connection
with the renovation of the North School in Heber City.

We have gathered a bunch of documents and note that the firm of Architectural Design
West, Inc. was selected to both design and manage the construction of the project. Contracts

appear to have been entered into between the School District and that firm in June of 2000.

We have also been looking at the minutes of meetings of the School District and are

puzzled by the fact that the first clear approval of the arrangement with Architectural Design
West appears to have been given in December of 2000.

We decided to write to some of the people involved and ask them to try to recall the
circumstances surrounding the decision to remodel the North School, the selection of

Architectural Design West, the entering into of contracts with that firm, and Board awareness

and approval of the process and the amounts that the project would cost. We would appreciate
your help in sending us your recollection of these events.

Thanks, in advance, for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

{ AL, e
Philip C. Pugsley %
Assistant Attorney General

160 EAsT 300 SouTH, FIrTH FLooR © P.O. Box 140857 ¢ SALT LAKE CiTy, UTAH 84114-0857 » TeL: (801) 366-0353 < Fax: (801) 366-0352
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MARK L. SHURTLEFF

ATTORNEY GENERAL
RaymoND A. HiNTZE

Chief Deputy

KIRK TORGENSEN
Chief Deputy

August 1, 2003

Richard G. Bonner
560 Willow Circle

Heber City, UT 84032

Dear Mr. Bonner:
We were asked by a group of citizens to look into the process followed in connection
with the renovation of the North School in Heber City.

We have gathered a bunch of documents and note that the firm of Architectural Design
West, Inc. was selected to both design and manage the construction of the project. Contracts

appear to have been entered into between the School District and that firm in June of 2000.

We have also been looking at the minutes of meetings of the School District and are

puzzled by the fact that the first clear approval of the arrangement with Architectural Design
West appears to have been given in December of 2000.

We decided to write to some of the people involved and ask them to try to recall the
circumstances surrounding the decision to remodel the North School, the selection of

Architectural Design West, the entering into of contracts with that firm, and Board awareness

and approval of the process and the amounts that the project would cost. We would appreciate
your help in sending us your recollection of these events.

Thanks, in advance, for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

Cly e oty
Philip C. Pugsley
Assistant Attorney General

160 EAsT 300 SouTH, FiFTH FLOOR « P.O. Box 140857 » SaLt Lake CiTy, UTaH 84114-0857 « TeL: (801) 366-0353 « Fax: (801) 366-0352
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RaymonD A. HINTZE KiRK TORGENSEN
Chief Deputy Chief Deputy

August 1, 2003

Kevin DiStefano
3050 Southfield Road
Heber City, Utah 84032

Dear Mr. DiStefano:

We were asked by a group of citizens to look into the process followed in connection
with the renovation of the North School in Heber City.

We have gathered a bunch of documents and note that the firm of Architectural Design
West, Inc. was selected to both design and manage the construction of the project. Contracts
appear to have been entered into between the School District and that firm in June of 2000.

We have also been looking at the minutes of meetings of the School District and are
puzzled by the fact that the first clear approval of the arrangement with Architectural Design
West appears to have been given in December of 2000.

We decided to write to some of the people involved and ask them to try to recall the
circumstances surrounding the decision to remodel the North School, the selection of
Architectural Design West, the entering into of contracts with that firm, and Board awareness
and approval of the process and the amounts that the project would cost. We would appreciate
your help in sending us your recollection of these events.

Thanks, in advance, for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

W ey
Philip C. Pugsley
Assistant Attorney General

160 EAsT 300 SoutH, FiFtH FLooR * P.O. Box 140857 « SaLt Lake CiTy, UTaH 84114-0857 < TEL: (801) 366-0353 « Fax: (801) 366-0352
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MARK L. SHURTLEFF

ATTORNEY GENERAL
RAYMOND A. HINTZE

KIRK TORGENSEN
Chief Deputy Chief Deputy
August 1, 2003
Ron L. Davis
425 South 250 West
Midway, Utah 84049

Dear Mr. Davis:

We were asked by a group of citizens to look into the process followed in connection
with the renovation of the North School in Heber City.

We have gathered a bunch of documents and note that the firm of Architectural Design
West, Inc. was selected to both design and manage the construction of the project. Contracts
appear to have been entered into between the School District and that firm in June of 2000.

We have also been looking at the minutes of meetings of the School District and are

puzzled by the fact that the first clear approval of the arrangement with Architectural Design
West appears to have been given in December of 2000.

We decided to write to some of the people involved and ask them to try to recall the
circumstances surrounding the decision to remodel the North School, the selection of

Architectural Design West, the entering into of contracts with that firm, and Board awareness

and approval of the process and the amounts that the project would cost. We would appreciate
your help in sending us your recollection of these events.

Thanks, in advance, for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

§lsy ¢ Gty
Philip C. Pugsley
Assistant Attorney General

160 EasT 300 SouTH, FIFTH FLoor ¢ P.O. Box 140857 « SALT LAKE CiTY, UTAH 84114-0857 » TEL: (801) 366-0353 « Fax: (801) 366-0352
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MARK L. SHURTLEFF
ATTORNEY GENERAL

RAYMOND A. HINTZE KiRKk TORGENSEN
Chief Deputy

Chief Deputy

August 1, 2003

Claudia Bradshaw
P.O.Box 9
Heber City, Utah 84032

Dear Ms. Bradshaw:

We were asked by a group of citizens to look into the process followed in connection
with the renovation of the North School in Heber City.

We have gathered a bunch of documents and note that the firm of Architectural Design
West, Inc. was selected to both design and manage the construction of the project. Contracts
appear to have been entered into between the School District and that firm in June of 2000.

We have also been looking at the minutes of meetings of the School District and are
puzzled by the fact that the first clear approval of the arrangement with Architectural Design
West appears to have been given in December of 2000.

We decided to write to some of the people involved and ask them to try to recall the
circumstances surrounding the decision to remodel the North School, the selection of
Architectural Design West, the entering into of contracts with that firm, and Board awareness
and approval of the process and the amounts that the project would cost. We would appreciate
your help in sending us your recollection of these events.

Thanks, in advance, for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

(s, & (gt
Philip C. Pugsley
Assistant Attorney General

160 EAsT 300 SoutH, FiFTH FLOOR © P.O. Box 140857 = SALT LAKE CiTy, UTAH 84114-0857  TEL: (801) 366-0353 » Fax: (801) 366-0352
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MARK L. SHURTLEFF
ATTORNEY GENERAL
RAymOND A. HINTZE KIRK TORGENSEN
Chief Deputy Chief Deputy
August 1, 2003

Danny L. Talbot
3745 East 1200 South
Heber City, Utah 84032

Dear Mr. Talbot:
We were asked by a group of citizens to look into the process followed in connection
with the renovation of the North School in Heber City.

We have gathered a bunch of documents and note that the firm of Architectural Design
West, Inc. was selected to both design and manage the construction of the project. Contracts

appear to have been entered into between the School District and that firm in June of 2000.

We have also been looking at the minutes of meetings of the School District and are
puzzled by the fact that the first clear approval of the arrangement with Architectural Design
West appears to have been given in December of 2000.

We decided to write to some of the people involved and ask them to try to recall the
circumstances surrounding the decision to remodel the North School, the selection of

Architectural Design West, the entering into of contracts with that firm, and Board awareness
and approval of the process and the amounts that the project would cost. We would appreciate
your help in sending us your recollection of these events.

Thanks, in advance, for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

(htyo gty
Philip C. Pugsley
Assistant Attorney General

160 EAsT 30Q SouUTH, FIFTH FLOOR ¢ P.O. Box 140857 « SALT LAKE CiTv, UTaH 84114-0857 « TeEL: (801) 366-0353 » Fax: (801) 366-0352
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MARK L. SHURTLEFF
ATTORNEY GENERAL

RAYMOND A. HINTZE
Chief Deputy Chief Deputy

August 1, 2003

Keith Johansen

Wasatch County School District
301 South Main

Heber City, Utah, 84032

Dear Mr. Johansen:

We were asked by a group of citizens to look into the process followed in connection
with the renovation of the North School in Heber City.

We have gathered a bunch of documents and note that the firm of Architectural Design
West, Inc. was selected to both design and manage the construction of the project. Contracts
appear to have been entered into between the School District and that firm in June of 2000.

We have also been looking at the minutes of meetings of the School District and are
puzzled by the fact that the first clear approval of the arrangement with Architectural Design
West appears to have been given in December of 2000.

We decided to write to some of the people involved and ask them to try to recall the
circumstances surrounding the decision to remodel the North School, the selection of
Architectural Design West, the entering into of contracts with that firm, and Board awareness
and approval of the process and the amounts that the project would cost. We would appreciate
your help in sending us your recollection of these events.

Thanks, in advance, for your assistance.

Sincerely yours,

(4l e (gt
Philip C. Pugsley
Assistant Attorney General

160 EasT 300 SouTH, FiFTH FLoOR ¢ P.O. Box 140857 » SaLT LAKE CiTY, UTAH 84114-0857 « TeL: (801) 366-0353 « Fax: (801) 366-0352

KiIRK TORGENSEN
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ROBINSON, SEILER & GLAZIER, LC o
“

= ATTORNEY GENERAL ]
Attorneys and Counselors at Law
Mark F. Robinson SEP 0 » 2063 “é
Thomas W, Seiler
David L. Glazier f o
Jared L. And ; »
e b AFGEVED
Ryan T. Peel .
September 5, 2003
Philip C. Pugsley via Facsimile No. 801-366-0352 and First Class Mail
Asst. Attorney General '
. State of Utah
| P.O. Box 140857
’ Salt Lake City, UT 84114

St rdanti N e e - e P e e - - T

RE: _V'-Vasatch County School District/North S(gh;ol renovation

Dear Mr. Pugsley:

- You have requested additional information from some of the people involved with the North
School renovation process asking them to try to recall the circumstances surrounding the decision
to-remodel the North School, the selection of Architectural Design West, the entering into a

. contract with that firm, and Board awareness and approval of the process and the amounts that

the project would cost. You have asked for the recollection of these individuals of these events.
On August 6, ['was asked to mieet with sorhe of the individuals who had recéived'the August 1
request and sit withi them as they collectively probed their recollections. That group included
former Superintendent Danny Talbot, Richard Bonner, Claudia Bradshaw, Ron Davis and Kevin
Distefano. It was expected that Keith Johansen would attend, but he was on vacation at the time.
It was the first time I had met former Superintendent Danny Talbot. He brought with him a short
letter dated August S responding to the request. The idea was that upon Keith Johansen’s return
from vacation, he would pen a responsive letter and I would assist the group to collate and
deliver their responses to you. By the time Mr. Johansen returned from his vacation, I had left on
vacation, returning September 2. On that day, I contacted Mr. Johansen and he forwarded me his
written résponse: Thivisthe first ‘opportunity I have had to forward these résponses.

Attached please find the Danny Talbot response (unsigned) dated August 5, 2003 and the Keith
Johansen response dated September 2, 2003. )

As the group discussed the North School process, several recollections consistently made became
very clear. They are;

The historic North School Was ‘01d, had been remodeled and added to many times, and was an
asset highly valued by the community as an historic-building. The Wasatch County School -
District (District) had need for a new District office and alternative school and housing for other

80 North 100 East, P.O. Box 1266, Provo, Uteh 84603-1266, Telephone (801) 375-1920, Fax (801) 377-9405




12/02/2003 11:54 FAX 3660352 STATE AGENCY COUNSEL N o1o

Philip C. Pugsley
September 5, 2003
Page 2

The District had previously bonded for its capital construction needs including a new middle
school called Rocky Mountain Middle School (RMMS). That school had just been completed on
time, and under budget with Architectural Design West (ADW) as the architect and Herm
Hughes Construction Company (Hughes) as the contractor. The District was extremely pleased
with the results of that project, and ADW had hired into its organization Hughes® on-site
construction foreman from the RMMS project, a person with whom the District had a good
relationship. )

A relationship of trust had been established between Gary, Acord, the principal at ADW and the
District. ADW had coripleted several major remodel projects of historic buildings and had
developed a reputation for successfully completing that type of work. As the Disirict began to
focus its attention on the'North School and its building needs, Mr. Acord approached the District
as an architect, and it was determined that ADW could assist the District with some preliminary
drawings and architectural concepts to determine the feasibility, cost and scope of a potential
remodel of the North School. Because the RMMS had come in under budget, the District had
found funds available for the North School remodel. The citizens committee that had assisted
the District to review building and planning needs had suggested in its advisory role that the
North School be preserved and that no “school funds” be used in the process. The parties

~ understood that “school funds” meant operational funds of the District designated for
“operations” in the District budget and was never understood as a suggested restriction on capital
outlay funds budgeted for the District’s building needs. :

In response to District need, the Building Committee recommendations, the success with the
RMMS and the trust relationship with ADW and Gary Acord, the Board turned its attention to
the North School project.

It became immediately clear that, given the age and prior remodels of the North School building,
it was necessary to do exploratory demolition, tearing into walls, viewing the foundation and so
. Torth, in-orderto-analyze the structure of that building so that plans could be drawn in support of
|~ a future bidding process for the remodel pfoject. The Board approved ADW as its architect for
i the project and ADW, District employees, and other cgntractors began the exploratory demolition
work. This process began in early 2000. The exploraﬁory demolition was to dpen the building
enough to allow ADW to make prelimin drawings ‘and a proposal to the Béard of the
feasibility of the anticipated rémodel and enovation of the North School. Fr¢m approximately
March, 2000, to June; 2000, ADW made geports and shibmitted information tg the School District
proposing phased constructior] and cost et ates well|within the District capital outlay budget.
. _ 1

In either June or July, 2000, Mr. Gary Acqrd contacted Keith Johansen, the D;strict’s Business
Administrator, asking if he coyld drop by kome contraets for Mr. Johansen’s signature. Mr.
Acord told Mr. Johansen that the contract$ were simply a formality. The Board had approved

Y
I
!

|
|
|
!
I
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Philip C. Pugsley |
September 5, 2003
Page 3

i

ADW for architectLral service
of agreements submitted, whid
Acord of June 21, 2000, was ¢
Owner and Architéct Where th

i

s, and whien| Mr.. Acord arrived in Mr. J ohansen?’s office, the form
h bore a date of May, 2000, and showed an execution date by Mr.
ntitled “Stapdard Form of Agreement for the Agreement Between

e Architect|Provides Construction Management Services As an

Advisor to the Owiler’ > was pr
he had no authority to sign co:

ssented to

. Johansen. Mr. Johansen informéd Mr. Acord that
struction of construction management contracts which would need

to be approved by the Board, but Mr. Acord informed Mr. J ohansen that the ai*greement was
simply a formality consistent with ADW groviding limited architectural services, and Mr.
Johansen signed the agreement-(undated) vhich Mr. Acord took with him. . The. District was not

provided a copy of the execute%

d agreement until much later. Mr..Johansen and the District

believe that the architectural services contemplated with ADW were properly procured and, at

that stage, were not to include
for those services. :

In its role as architect, ADW ¢
which the District concluded i
remode] of the North School.

number of qualified responses
design build type of constructi

ontinued to
I was feasi
With the

any construction or constiuction management services until the
exploratory work was completfe and a proﬂ:

er request for proposals and bid was let by the District

provide the District with estimates and proposals upon
e to move forward with an RFP and bid process for
istance of ADW, an RFP was issued which produced a
Because df the nature and scope of the project, the Board felt a

n would bgst serve the District’s need. The RFP was published in

local and Salt Lake area papers and the Infermountain Contractor Service publication, which

included four crite;

due to the District by Tues

Keith Johansen, arid Maint

the RFP grading tl}em indeperndently. Th
contract to ADW. |Copies of the RFP, its

has been previously provided.|

On November 17, !zooo, the Sfiperintende

Vice President of the Board, t
recommendation. |Mr. Davis
Mr. Davis approved the Com
of Education at its iregular De
contract award to ADW was

The District was irfxfonned at ]
signed under date of June 21,
architectural services, would,

expand to a construction management agr

i

ria upon which the
day, Novem|
responses to the RFP. A cgfét_tee inclugli

)ad been as
nittee recom
ember 7, 2

nses would be graded. Responses to the RFP were
14, 2000, and the District received twelve qualified
Superintendent Talbot, Business Administrator
sor Francis Harrison met and reviewed the responses to
unanimous choice of the committee was to award the
fabulation sheet and summary of the ADW proposal

e Sup

ht and Business Administrator met with Ron Davis,
review the selection process and the Committee’s

igned by the Board to oversee the selection process.
imendation and the matter was submitted to the Board
00 Board meeting, whereby a motion to approve the
ously carried.

at time by Mr. Acord that the form of agreement previously

000, the scope of which was intended to cover preliminary

ith the Board approval of December 7, 2000, automatically
pement consistent with ADW's response to the RFP as

[dio11
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Philip C. Pugsley
September 5, 2003
Page 4

accepted and appro:ved by the Board of Education. Hence, no additional contract was executed
with ADW and the project proceeded as the Board believed it had approved in its December 7
open meeting. ! :

The problems ﬂow:ing from ADW’s defaults and failures under the contract are obvious and well
documented and ate the subject of on-going litigation.

The'District has si1=1ce hired a new Superirjtendent, Terry Shoemaker, who replaced Danny Talbot
on July 1, 2001, a_x#d; the Board has also ugdergone a substantial change.in membership.

The contract with ADW was tkrminated by Superintendent Shoemaker for breach by ADW, a
new RFP for both consulting 4nd construction services was let and awarded to Layton -
Construction, finajcing from the capital outlay budget and not “school funds™ from the District
operational budget is being used to finance the construction, and the remodel of the Notth School
should be completed by the erid of the year. At that time, the District Offices, the alternative
school, and the otHer commu%ty programs will relocate to the North School, the community will

y

have met its goal to preserve a beautiful and historic building which will serve District and
Community needs ‘for many years to come and, hopefully, this most difficult process will come to
an end for all conc:erned. '
I hope this is helpful. Thanks ffor the opportunity to provide additional information on behalf of
the individuals narhed at the beginning of this letter, The District looks forward to concluding

this matter as soon as possible. - ) : _

Very truly yours, :
ROBINSQ SEHTER & GL‘#HER, LC
ey :

Mark F. Robinson
Attorneys for Wasatch County $chool District

Enclosures )

cc:  Danny Talbot ' dbtalbot1 @att.net

' Richard Bqnner
Claudia Bradshaw |- jmbcpapc@shadowlink net
RonDavis| = - rondavis@shadowlink.net
Kevin Distefano kevind@founderstitle.com
Teiry Shoemaker terry.shoemaker@m.wasatch.k12.ut.us
Keith Johansen | keith johansen@m.wasatch.k12.ut.us

G:AROBINSON\Wasatch\17701a pugsley.ltr.wpd
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RECEIVED
August 5, 2003
Philip C. Pugsley .
Assistant Attorney General
State of Utah
PO Box 140857

Salt Lake City, Utah 84114
Dear Mr. Pugsley,

I am responding o ;(_)ur £equest~for my recollections regarding the circumstances
sutrounding the decision to remodel the North School. .

As I recall, the Board had heard substantial interest from citizens to save the North
School as part of the Valley's heritage. It seems like there was opposition to tearing the
building down, and using the block for housing, commescial centers, eétc.

- The Board ultimately decided to use the land and building to prov%detheValleywitha
park, an alternative high school, district offices, a community art r, and public
meeting area.

To facilitate the bidding process for such a project, the Board authorized Design West to
do some exploratory demolition on the North School. They, and other companies, were
allowed to tear into walls, etc., so that fiir estimates of work could be made.

At some poirit, and I don’t have the dates at hand, several companies gave bids on the
work in an open bidding process. The Board selected Design West to do the work.

Ileft the district for another position during the beginning several months of that work.

s e e,

I hope this information is in ;mewa; ilélpﬁﬁ to ybix.'

Sincerely,

(7 ez

Ido2s
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SEP-05-2003 FRI 10:59 AM WASATCH SCHOOL DISTRICT FAX NO. 14356544714 P. 02

Philip C. Pugsley
Assistant Attomey General
P.O, Box 140857
Salt Lake City, UT 84114

RE:  response to request for information regarding remodel of North School

Dear Mr. Pugsley,

This letter is in response to your request for information regarding the decision to
gmodel Notth School and the selegtion of Design West ss the construction manager on
€ project, .

In 1995 or 1996, the Board of Bducation created a commities made up of citizens
of Wasatch County to help form a long range plan to handle the growth the district was
experiencing in its schools, This committee was asked by the Board to look at the
properties then owned by the school district, gather input from the community, and make
recommendations on how to put those properties to the best use. At that time, the North
School was being used to house all the kindergarten students of the county, even though
it was inadeguate for that purpose because of the age and condition of the building. The
district office was located in a renovated house located adjacent to the North School, with
very limited office space. After poing through an extensive process to gather public
input, the committee recommended to the Board that the district should immediately

bond and build & now elementary school, which would replace on older school located on
main street in Heber, This would allow the kindergarten students to be housed in the
neighborhood schools. The committes also strongly recommended that the North School
be preserved and remodeled to house the district office, Alternative High School, and
various community programs. The commitiee pointed out that the building was a
higtorical landmark and tha the public overwhelming supported the preservation of the

Following the recommendation of the Long Range Planning Commities, the
Board passed boud eleotions in 1995 and again in 1998 to build the required schools,
remodel some existing schools, and to preserve the North School. The architeot on-one
of those projects was Design West and the Board was very pleased with their work on
that project, which was Rocky Mountain Middle School (RMMS). Design West was not
the construction manager on RMMS; that finction was performed by Hughes
Construction. As that project began to wind down.and it became apparent that the project
Was well within its budget; the Board furned its attention to the remodel of the North
School. Design West had completed severs] major remadel projects, most notably the.
Main Building on the Utaly StateUniversity.campus,.and.the Board eleoted.to use Design.
‘West to provide the professional architectural services on the North School. In May
2000, the-Board received'fiom Design West a.preliminary estimate of the cost'to
complete the remodel of North School, a:function Design West had performed as: the:
architect.on the RMMSE project: In June 2000, Gary Acord, a-pariner at Design West and
the lead architect on.the RMMS: project; stopped by my office; He stated that in orderto
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satisfy some “paporwork™ tequirements, he needed & signature on the contract for the
North School. Itold him that I was not authorized to sign for the Board, and he stated
that it was just a formality. The contract was an AIA document, and I thought it was just
for architectural services, so I signed on behalf of the school district.

Design West began the process of tearing into some of the infetior walls of North
School. I assumed that they were trying 1o exposo the foundation and exterior structure
so that they could begin the process of drawing up the plans for bidding purposes on the
remodel project. This process took several months, then in the fall of 2000, the architect
who had been oversecing the detolition stated that he was ready to bid the windows and
doors, That is when it first occurred to me that Design Woest thought it was also the
consiruction manager on the project, At that point, all work on the project was
terminated, and the district went throngh sn extensive Reoquest for Proposal process to
sclectvatemmdeupofahmhiwctmdammﬂonmamgerto complete the project.
Tho district received bids from several highly qualified companies who had taken the
time to continue somoe of the demalition of the interior of the North School. After
veviewing all the bids, the project was formally awarded to Design West to provide both

itectural and construction manager services in December 2000.

As you may know, Design West eventually was removed from this project and the
case is in litigation, The project, after a short interruption, is now back on track with a
nawarchimctandannwoonstmcﬁunmanaguhndwﬂlbecmletedthisfau.
Ihopethisinformaﬁonwﬂlbeofassistancetoyou.
Simcerely, ,
MJOM
Business Administrator
Wasaich County School District

Idoz22

P. 03




